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Since 2016, Coordinators of International Relations (CIR’s) have been visiting
kindergartens and pre-schools to provide children fun lessons meant to
familiarize them with different cultures, the English language and develop an
interest in the world overseas.

In organizing the 2022 Hello English program, | focused on introducing
American geography, history, food, art, and customs. Although there are many
important events and wonderful places to cover in America, | felt that children
would be able to relate to things they’re familiar with in their everyday lives.
Children loved dancing like a turkey, watching videos of Independence Day
fireworks, and marching like ants from a certain children’s picture book!

Visiting Asabanishi Kindergarden (1/13)

January 13" was my first day in the Hello English program. The children at
Asabanishi Kindergarden had a blast. We read and acted along to a classic
American children’s picture book and song, The Ants Go Marching. | was
especially happy to see everyone counting the ants aloud in English and having
fun marching just like when | was in kindergarten. At the end, everyone had
games they wanted to teach me as well! We played “Rock-Paper-Scissors Train”,
a version of Rock-Paper-Scissors that | tried for the first time. Hello English is a
very fun program because of how excited the children are to show their favorite
games, and try new ones from abroad.

Head, Shoulders, Knees and Toes Warm up
Wakagusa Kodomo-en (1/14)

| believe that curiosity is a major trigger for discovering interests and building
understanding of different cultures. Everyone asked questions related to things
they wanted to know about me and everyday life in the United States. Children
at Asabanishi Kindergarden asked, “Why did you come to Japan?”. Wakagusa
Kodomo-en asked, “What is your favorite food?” | talked with kids at Hello
Kodomo-en about Disney Land California and their favorite characters. One child
at Runbini Pre-School asked how to introduce themselves to friends in English.

Q&A about the United States
Hello Kodomo-en (1/27)

On January 24", | was filmed biking around Fukuroi’s proud sightseeing spots and
industry such as Hattasan mountain, the tea fields in Kasahara, and the ocean
coast in Asaba for a promotional video. It was my first time to ride a mountain bike
and | was excited to show just how charming and enjoyable Fukuroi city is for
people from overseas. | certainly plan to show the film to my family and friends
back in the United States.

| hope to continue leading people to discover their interests in learning
languages and foreign countries as a CIR through their curiosity. | met people
who did the same for me before and after my visit to Saga Prefecture in high
school. Thanks to those people, | could have one of the most impactful
experiences in my life. | became a CIR so that | could create such a program for
the people of Fukuroi.

“Inbound” Tourist Video Filming
Mt. Hattasan (1/24)
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